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 Baranduda Landcare Biennial General Meeting - Tues Feb 11th:   7.30pm  Baranduda 

Community Centre. Guest speaker Glenda Datson will overview a history of the award winning Al-

bury Wodonga Development Corporation AWDC urban reafforestation (revegetation) program 

that helped protect hill tops, streams and gullies in the region ð and laid the foundation for our current 

WREN (Wodonga Retained Environment Network) ð the integrated system of wildlife reserves in the Leneva 

Baranduda ôgrowth zoneõ. For more details see:              http://northeast.landcarevic.net.au/baranduda/

events/baranduda -landcare -meeting -1-2014 

 

Wodonga Creeks Forums planning meeting ð Friday 14 th Feb: The first meeting of the 

reference group planning the 2014 Wodonga Creeks Forums will discuss the aims and scope of the 

project as well as dates and timelines for community forums for the futures of Middle, House, Huon 

and Felltimber creeks. If you would like to be involved in this planning stage please contact WULN facilita-

tor Anne Stelling 0428 565 195 anne.stelling@landcarevic.net.au  

Community Gardening in the Park and Waterwatch, Sunday 16 Feb:  9.30-11.30 with 

Friends of Willow Park - Meet near the BBQ in Willow Park for a variety of gardening activities in Wil-

low Park, including planting, mulching, weeding (and chatting)é BYO Water, sunscreen and hat. 

Stay for morning tea after gardening.  

 

WULN Quarterly Gathering - Wednesday 19 th Feb: 6-9pm, Parklands Albury -Wodonga . 
Take the opportunity to catch up with whatõs been happening in Wodongaõs parks and reserves 

and whatõs in the pipeline. A brief report from each WULN member group, a guided tour around 

the host site and a shared dinner. This is the time to keep our Network on track with discussion of progress, 

upcoming activities and projects, so come along, enjoy some like minded company and add your voice. 

RSVP to WULN facilitator Anne Stelling 0428 565 195 anne.stelling@landcarevic.net.au  

 

FTLA Annual Forum and AGM - Feb 26 th: 10:15 am to 4pm. Melbourne. FTLA Members and 

friends are invited to come along to the 2014 Annual Forum and AGM featuring Analog Forestry 

with Anthony Dufty, 2013 Heather Mitchell Fellow;  Native Shelterbelts with Lisette Mill, Basalt to Bay 

Landcare Network Co -ordinator; and opportunities to discuss current issues in Landcare in a positive and 

friendly atmosphere.RSVP: Farm Tree & Landcare Association 03 9207 5527   ftla@vff.org.au  

 

Our Native Garden Nursery has a new home!  This community run nursery is moving from 

Tawonga to Wodonga in the coming month. Coordinator Jill Dawson is seeking help with the move 

ð please contact her on 0418579331if you have time or a vehicle suitable to transport nursery equip-

ment. Keep up to date with the move via the ONG website at http://ournativegarden.com.au/  

 

Creating Sustainable Ecosystems and Stewardship in Wodonga Schools : The 

Wodonga Local Sustainability Education Network has secured funding for a two year project work-

ing with local schools to facilitate student participation in planning and implementing 'whole eco-

system' revegetation projects within school grounds and create stronger links between teachers and edu-

cation providers and the broader Landcare community. The WLSEN is calling for interested educators and 

community members to join a reference group to inform and plan the project. Please contact WULN facili-

tator Anne Stelling 0428 565 195 anne.stelling@landcarevic.net.au  

Opportunities to be involved 
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Green Army public comment sought : The Department of the Environment, with the Depart-

ment of Employment (Australian Government), is seeking public comment on the Green Army Draft 

Statement of Requirements. This document sets out the design features and proposed delivery ar-

rangements for the Green Army program.  Comments are sought from potential service providers and 

training organisations, potential project sponsors such as Landcare groups/networks, Indigenous groups 

and local councils, as well as potential participants.   This consultation process provides an opportunity for 

members of the community to provide practical advice about the future delivery of the Green Army pro-

gram. Feedback will help fine tune the delivery arrangements and inform the final content of a request for 

tender to be released in coming months. Comments due 4 February 2014.  Go to this link for details about 

how to make submissions http://www.environment.gov.au/topics/cleaner -environment/clean -land/green -

army   
 
Water Bill Exposure Draft public comment sought:  Minister for Water, Peter Walsh has re-

leased the Water Bill Exposure Draft to provide Victorians the opportunity to comment on the pro-

posed changes before they are passed as law. The review has brought the Water Act 1989 and the Water 

Industry Act 1994 into a single Water Act which reflects contemporary practice in water management and 

government policy. The consultation period ends on 14 February 2014. Copies of the Exposure Draft, the 

Explanatory Guide and other information can be found on the Office of Living Victoria website:  http://

www.livingvictoria.vic.gov.au/water -law -review   

 

Recruitment & Succession Planning Workshop Tuesday 11th Feb:  10am - 3:30pm,  

Benalla. This free workshop has been developed for Landcare and stewardship groups. It will cover 

strategies for attracting new members to groups, how to motivate and re -energise groups, and 

how and why groups/networks should develop succession plans. To be delivered by Jen Lilburn for Kismet 

Forward. Bookings: contact Karen Brisbane (Landcare Corporate Partnerships Facilitator) via email 

karenb@gbcma.vic.gov.au  or phone 5820 1134 to book your preferred workshop. Karen will confirm your 

booking and provide details about the venue etc.  

 

Landcare farming ð the Woady Yaloak Story - 12th Feb 
The next free National Landcare Webinar will be with Cam Nicholson from the Woady Yaloak 

Catchment Group in Victoria on the 12 th February 2014 at 12.30 pm (eastern daylight saving time). 

The Woady Yaloak Group has conducted surveys of its members that have allowed it to track the environ-

mental and economic impact of their activities and those of its members since its inception and has most 

recently concluded a major assessment of the last 10 years. The results at both the environmental and farm 

viability level are impressive with farms now larger, more profitable and with greater equity. So join us on 

the 12 th February for informative insights into the benefits of Landcare farming and the work of yet another 

great Landcare group. Register at https://attendee.gotowebinar.com/register/5563444528868622849  

 

Native Grass ID Workshop ð Tues March 4 th: 6pm with Sue Brunskill, NSW Environment Centre 

Riverina Tafe presenter at Baranduda Community Centre. Free members workshop organised by 

Baranduda Landcare. Please register your expression of interest to attend. Numbers limited. See 

BLCare Events page for more details:    http://northeast.landcarevic.net.au/baranduda/events  
 

Secrets to Successful Groups Training ð Friday 4 th April:  Yackandandah. Training for Com-

mittee members on a range of aspects in managing groups and functioning well as a committee 

of management. Includes Legal duties of committee members, Effective Decision Making and Vol-

unteer Recruitment. Please book with Kelly Behrens, Regional Landcare Facilitator, North East Catchment 

Management Authority Phone: 02 6043 7627 kelly.behrens@landcarevic.net.au  

Opportunities to  have your say 

Learning Opportunities  
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  Information on Cypress tree decline.  You may be aware that many reports have recently 

been received across Victoria of dead or dying cypress, or related trees. The trees are affected by 

various fungi which can all cause dieback symptoms, particularly when the trees have been 

stressed by environmental conditions. The Department of Environment and Primary Industries (Depi) has 

released a fact sheet on the causes and management of this cypress decline. This and additional informa-

tion can be found on the DEPI website - see Cypress decline .  

5 Gyres:  Do you know what a Gyre is?? Here is an amazing website with links and information 

about plastic pollution; causes, effects, solutions and what people around the world are doing to 

help. The 5 Gyres Instituteõs mission is to conduct research and communicate about the global im-

pact of plastic pollution in the worldõs oceans and employ strategies to eliminate the accumulation of 

plastic pollution in the 5 subtropical gyres. Go to http://5gyres.org/  

The M A Ingram Trust Grants ð Grants of up to $5000  to fund the preservation and education, re-

search and increase of knowledge with respect to the origin, history, habits, life and use, and the scientific 

benefits if any, of indigenous Australian (especially Victorian) mammals and birds, and the flora providing 

their food, cover, etc., and the relationship of one or more to the other. When funds are limited, the Trus-

tees may have a preference for applications funding equipment essential for field -based research. Appli-

cations close 15 th April. Applications by Email. For guidelines go to : http://www.statetrustees.com.au/

uploads/content/142 -MA_Ingram_Trust____Guidelines__Application_Form.pdf   

 

Resources & Inspiration 

Funding Opportunities  

Biolinks Planting Day  October 2013 at  Gerard Moylan Park  

Landcarers at work!  
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